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It is 2013 planning time for OTRA…..we are working on district dates and putting schedules 
together.  We are  hoping on adding a couple of districts and are working on getting those 
finalized.  There are a few producer changes that are happening as well…Ryan O’Donnell is 
continuing the family tradition of producing an OTRA district, he and his wife Taryn will be taking 
on the Clovis district.  We currently are looking for someone to host the East Texas district, the 
Kerrville district and we are looking at a change in the McAlester District as well.  Once we have 
everything lined up, we’ll be sure to keep everyone updated!!   
We are also reviewing our costs and are looking at a strong likelihood of our entry fees going up a 
little bit more to help our producers cover the cost of doing business.  We are still focused on 
bringing the best ropings for the best price and providing good prizes in the process.  Membership 
dues will remain the same so we are doing everything we can to keep things within a budget. 
Finals 2013 will be in Abilene once more, we plan on running from July 3rd through the 9th and 
closely following the same event schedule as we did for 2012.  So mark your calendars and prepare 
for your districts so you can get qualified to come rope for our grand prize pickup truck!!! 
 
Enjoy what is left of summer time!!! 
 
Tim & Whitney McCright         
Original Team Roping Association, Inc.                                                                                                                           


